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May 10, 2021

Mr, David James, President
Louisville Metro Council
601 W. Jefferson Street
Louisville, KY 40202

RE: EMERGENCY RESOLUTIONS 21 & 222, SERIES 2020

Dear President James:

This firm has concluded its investigation into the hiring of former TARC Executive Director
Ferdinand Risco and his conduct while employed by TARC. The following is our final report
into the matter as authorized by captioned resolutions.

Thank you for this opportunity to assist the Louisville Metro Council in thoroughly and
objectively investigating an extremely sensitive matter.

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter.
_ Sincerely,

s

“David 1. Be
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